SUAA Board Minutes
August 3, 2023
Zoom Meeting

Members present:  Richmond, McLean, Brown, Rock, Barker, Pano, 
Dallinger, Werling Melz-Jennings, Jones, Downin, Blackledge

The meeting was called to order by President McLean at 10:00 a.m. via Zoom. 
McLean requested that the secretary and treasurer reports from the August meeting be approved again due to a lack of quorum at the July meeting.

1.  The secretary’s May minutes were approved as corrected. Dallinger/Downin 
The secretary’s July minutes were approved as corrected. Jones/Rock

2.  The treasurer’s reports for May, June and July were reviewed and approved.  Dallinger/Downin  

3.  Survivors’ Assistance- It was reported there were the following deaths within our membership since our last meeting- Kathy MacKenzie, James Neumann, and George R. Thompson.

4.  Membership- It was reported there are currently 494 members.  There will be a new employee fair in August.  SUAA will have an informational table there. 
 
5.  Social- Dallinger reported the fall luncheon will be held Oct. 10 at the Macomb United Methodist Church with a hot potato bar, dessert, and beverages.  The cost will be $15 per person.  Reservations should be sent to Judy Dallinger.

6.  Legislative-Pano reported the state budget gave state universities a 7% increase in funding with WIU receiving $18 million.  Student scholarships will receive $16 million.
Collective bargaining has been on going for the last 9 months between the WIU administration and the faculty union.  An agreement has been announced.  The University will develop a “bridge” in the summer for students entering WIU as freshman to begin a successful year.  The State of Illinois still has a budget deficient from the past. Two new members of the WIU Governing Board have been appointed and installed since March of 2023. 

7.  Publications- No report. 

8.  Foundation- Brown identified the 2023 scholarships from the Foundation have been given to recipients.  There is still a $1,000 scholarship to be awarded for professional development.

9.  Networking- No report.

10. Technology- No report.

11.  Announcements- 

a.  President Guiyou Huang will be the guest speaker for the fall luncheon October 10. 

b.  A letter was sent to State University Presidents asking support for SUAA locally.  President Huang passed this letter on to Vice President Edwards. Discussion followed on securing a meeting with VP Edwards to introduce him to SUAA and its past role in assisting members of the WIU work force current and retired.  It was suggested that a local SUAA video clip be developed as informational for new WIU employees/administration. Membership efforts for our local chapter will include the WIU new employee fair at the end of August. 

c. The fall newsletter will have to be ready to go at the end of August.


12. Old Business- None identified.
 
13. New Business- None identified.
 
Motion was made to adjourn. Downin/Pano

Respectfully submitted,
Jackie Richmond
Secretary
